RECOMMENDATION SEVEN: SINGLE LETTER/SINGLE DIGIT COMBINATIONS AT THE TOP LEVEL

Recommendation: Release of combinations of one letter, one number at the top level can be allowed.  Examples may be L0, or 2K.  
[Still need to verify if there is a question about the order of numbers and letters/expect to have that response before Thursday’s full RN WG call. Sent email to Steve Bellovin and Mark McFadden with question on Monday, 30 April, asking for reconfirmation. Depending on response, propose to keep the paragraph below.]

[a new paragraph may be useful in the discussion/background section: PROPOSED TEXT:  ‘There may be further considerations regarding how numbers and letters may be mistaken for each other by the user, due to appearance, such as ‘10’, versus ‘lO’ [lower case ‘l’ and upper case ‘O’, where a user searching for a domain name, where numbers are allowed at the second level, and a user is searching for a 333.1O, but types ‘333.10.   Numbers at the top level are not recommended - see recommendation six.] 
2.  Rationale: Combinations of numbers and letters exist at the second level, and there appears to be no technical prohibition to a single letter and a single number combination at the top level. User confusion may develop over combinations of numbers and letters that have a strong resemblance to each other, such as ‘1’ and ‘l’ and ‘0’ and ‘O’. 

[See question above regarding whether we need to note the issue of when someone may mistake the letters for numbers and mistype an address, described above].   
3.  Expert Consultation: in addition to reviewing RFCs 1535, an interactive consultation was held with Steve Bellovin and Mark McFadden [link to transcript].  The question of order of the number in the first character after the ‘dot’ still needs to be verified. Except for user confusion in mistaking a letter for a number and then mistyping certain combinations, there does not appear to be a technical issue with a combination of number and letter at the top level.  
4. References:  RFCs 1535,
[There may be other RFCs; some were referenced by Steve Bellovin, e.g.  952, 1123, and 821. a copy of this draft has been sent to both Steve and Mark with a request for their response before Wednesday.]
Expert discussion with Steve Bellovin and Mark McFadden was held on 23 April 2007 did not suggest that there are likely to be problems per se. 
